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St. Patrick’s Parish, Diocese of Washington 
Annual Meeting 
November 9, 2014 
 

Agenda 
 

1. Call to Order and Prayer 

2. Approval of Minutes from the 2013 Annual Meeting (pg. 2) 

3. Report of the Treasurer (pg. 4) 

4. Rector’s Report (pg. 7) 

5. Other Reports (pg. 11) 

6. Nominating Committee Report and Election (pg. 13) 

7. New Business 

8. Closing Prayer and Adjournment 

 

Vestry of St. Patrick’s 
2014 

 
Marilyn Nowalk - Senior Warden Janet Lee - Junior Warden-Church  
Jay Sommerkamp - Treasurer Garrett Lowe - Junior Warden-School  
Amy Graham - Clerk The Rev. Dr. Kurt Gerhard – Rector 

  

Class of 2014 (Term Ends on First Sunday of 2015) 
Owen Donley, Marijke Dupree, Jocelyn Brown Hall 

Class of 2015 (Term Ends on First Sunday of 2016) 
Kathleen Black, Dan Bourque, Eliza Kean 

Day School Representative 
Laura Griffen 

 
Mission Statement 

 
Our mission is to proclaim that all people are created in God’s image, redeemed through God’s son 
Jesus Christ, and sanctified in the Holy Spirit. We are an inclusive community, committed to service 

based on deep gratitude for God’s blessings. We feel especially called to serve children, a 
commitment expressed through our parish school and programs.  
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St. Patrick’s Parish, Diocese of Washington 
2013 Annual Meeting Minutes (DRAFT) 
November 10, 2013 

 
Immediately following the 10 AM Sunday service, at 11:05 AM, The Reverend Dr. Kurt Gerhard 
called to order the 2013 Annual Meeting of St. Patrick’s Episcopal Church. He then nominated 
Candy Fowler to serve as Clerk for the meeting. The motion was seconded and unanimously 
approved by voice vote.  
 
The minutes from the 2012 Annual Meeting were presented by Kurt. A motion to approve these 
minutes was made and seconded; the minutes were unanimously approved by voice vote.  
 
Candy Fowler, chair of the 2013 Nominating Committee, was called to present the slate for 2014 
Vestry members, Officers and Convention Delegates.  Candy thanked the members of the 
Nominating Committee for their thoughtful and dedicated service. She said the Committee was very 
happy with the slate and the willingness of church members to serve; they received many more 
suggestions of excellent candidates than they had slots for.  
 
Candy moved that the following slate of nominees for 2014 Parish Leadership be approved:   
 

Senior Warden:     Marilyn Nowalk 
Junior Warden for the Church:   Janet Lee 
Junior Warden for the School:   Garrett Lowe 
Vestry, two-year term:    Kathleen Black, Dan Bourque, Eliza Kean 
Vestry, one-year term*:    Marijke Dupree  
Diocesan Delegate:   Lesley Krauland, Robert Vaughn 
Diocesan Alternate:   Sally Fowler, Peter Jobusch 

 
         *This nomination was for the remaining term of Amy Graham, who had been elected Clerk of 
the Vestry for 2014. 
 
Ele Carpenter seconded the motion. There were no nominations from the floor, and the slate was 
approved unanimously by voice vote.  
 
Kurt noted that the Report from the St. Patrick’s Episcopal Day School was reprinted in the 
meeting bulletin.  
 
In the absence of Treasurer Jay Sommerkamp, Marilyn Nowalk presented the Treasurer’s Report, 
referring to the printed copy in the bulletin. She thanked the parish for responding generously to the 
March 2013 appeal for contributions to close the deficit, noting that the parish reached a $12,000 
surplus for the previous fiscal year. Although results for the first quarter of the current fiscal year 
were well below budget, such results are not unusual for the summer quarter. The parish will 
probably hold a fundraising auction in 2014, but the goal is to cover fundraisers through stewardship 
pledging without fundraisers. Marilyn noted that a new financial agreement between the Church and 
the Day School had been reached in 2013; she also thanked Jay Sommerkamp and Kurt Gerhard for 
their extensive work to clarify the parish’s financial information.   
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Presenting the Rector’s Report (printed in full in the bulletin), Kurt noted some highlights that will 
change the parish in various ways:   

1. The departures of sexton Cleveland Barnes and Assistant to the Rector the Reverend Andrea 
Martin and the arrivals of their replacements, Federico Luna and the Reverend Loren Lasch, 
as well as deaths and baptisms within the parish. 

2. The reallocation of space and costs between the Church and Day School, resulting in a 
savings of approximately $65,000 for the Church.   

3. Liturgical and spiritual changes including a new approach to Maundy Thursday service, the 
Bible Challenge, and a pilgrimage trip to St. John the Divine in New York. 

4. A shift in the Haiti partnership to involve the Day School community more actively in 
hands-on work related to this ministry.   

5. Planned improvement of the lighting in the nave using capital improvement funds.  
 
Kurt said the parish is well positioned to start transforming St. Patrick’s to meet existing needs. He 
asked parishioners to participate in the needs assessment survey to inform the staff’s and Vestry’s 
thinking on these issues.  
 
Loren Lasch closed the meeting with a prayer. A motion to adjourn the annual meeting having been 
moved, seconded and passed, the meeting was adjourned at 11:25 AM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Candy Fowler 
Clerk of the Vestry 
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Treasurer’s Report – Annual Meeting 2014 – November 9, 2014 
 
St. Patrick's Episcopal Church 
Income and Expense Statement  (UNAUDITED) 
As of September 30, 2014 
 

  

Year to Date Year to Date 
Budget 

2015 
Budget 

     
     INCOME 

    Received Pledges 
 

$79,261.00  $76,300.00  $545,000.00  
Plate 

 
$2,761.00  $10,000.00  $40,000.00  

Other 
 

$2,427.00  $24,262.50  $97,050.00  
TOTAL INCOME 

 
$84,449.00  $110,562.50  $682,050.00  

     EXPENSES 
    COMPENSATION 
 

$112,348.00  $117,133.25  $468,533.00  
TECHNOLOGY 

 
$168.00  $812.50  $3,250.00  

ADMINISTRATIVE 
 

$5,552.00  $3,450.00  $17,050.00  
BUILDING & GROUNDS 

 
$3,787.00  $8,018.75  $32,075.00  

UTILITIES 
 

$5,407.00  $9,550.00  $38,200.00  

     TOTAL ADMINISTRATION 
 

$127,262.00  $138,964.50  $559,108.00  

     MUSIC 
 

$2,103.00  $5,825.00  $23,300.00  
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

 
$244.00  $1,300.00  $5,200.00  

SEMINARIANS 
 

$350.00  $200.00  $800.00  
DIOCESAN PLEDGE 

 
$9,509.00  $12,812.50  $51,250.00  

WORSHIP 
 

$2,822.00  $3,600.00  $14,400.00  

     TOTAL MINISTRY 
 

$15,028.00  $23,737.50  $94,950.00  

     TOTAL EXPENSES 
 

$142,292.00  $162,702.00  $654,058.00  

     CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS 
 

$0.00  $6,250.00  $25,000.00  

     EXCESS INCOME\EXPENSES ($57,843.00) ($58,389.50) $2,992.00  
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St. Patrick's Episcopal Church 
Balance Sheet  (AUDITED) 
As of June 30, 2014 
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St. Patrick's Episcopal Parish 
Balance Sheet  (AUDITED) 
As of June 30, 2014 
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Rector’s Report – Annual Meeting 2014 – November 9, 2014 
 
Dear Parishioners of St. Patrick’s, 
 
Grace and peace! Our time together is nearing five years. The first several years were spent listening 
and reorganizing St. Patrick’s to reflect the current dynamics of this parish. This past year the Vestry 
and I have shifted our attention to attaining our longer-term goals. It started at the Vestry retreat in 
early February. The goals we set at the retreat: 1) Engage new people in the life of this parish; 2) 
deepen the spiritual lives of new and long-time members. I returned to the Vestry at the next 
regularly scheduled meeting with some strategies to attain that goal. Over the next several months, 
the Vestry’s inputs were added to the mix and it was presented to the Parish at a special meeting on 
May 18, 2014.  
 
After that meeting, the Vestry and I listened to the constructive feedback of parishioners. Many of 
their suggestions were added to the new Sunday morning plan. There are a few who felt that the 
Vestry and I forgot their needs. That was certainly not the goal of this new direction for St. Patrick’s. 
I am very sad to lose the trust of members who call St. Patrick’s their spiritual home. I hope that 
time will heal the pain that the new Sunday morning routine has caused, but I am convinced that 
what we are doing will bring more people into the life of this Parish, that spiritual lives will be 
deepened, and that new and long-time members’ will have increased passion for the many ministries 
we do to fulfill God’s kingdom.  
 
In the sections below, I have reviewed that new Sunday morning strategy and the other major 
initiatives of the past year. It is an overview and not an exhaustive list of the activities of St. Patrick’s 
Parish.  
 
New Sunday Morning 
Over the past several years, our Sunday attendance numbers and pledge amounts have fallen. This is 
not an unusual trend in churches nationwide. This is also not unusual in the Episcopal churches 
geographically near St. Patrick’s. Sunday morning is the prime time for churches to engage new 
members. It is the most common time for parishioners to gather for a variety of programs and for 
common worship. Over the past 20 years, St. Patrick’s has had two services on Sunday morning. 
The 10am service was a traditional service with music, Holy Eucharist. Sunday School for 
elementary age children ran concurrently. Over the past three years, Sunday School attendance 
decreased and it was becoming more of a challenge to recruit and retain Sunday School teachers. 
The responsibility of sharing the faith with our children was falling on the shoulders of a few high-
quality teachers and the clergy. The average attendance at the 10am service was holding at 
approximately 145 people.  
 
The other Sunday morning service was a quiet and intimate contemplative service in the All Saints’ 
Chapel. The members who attended that service were faithful parishioners with a heart for prayer, 
conversation, and service. The average attendance at the 8am service was four people.  
 

1. Shift the service times to 9am and 11am.  
 

9am – A service aimed at families with young children 
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The biggest shift was the service at 9am. I visited several churches, read extensively, 
and attended conferences on how best to develop a service that children under the 
age of 12 would find engaging and enjoyable, but would also be meaningful to adults.  

• Less formal – the service begins in a less formal way and the preaching is 
done from the floor and often involves activities that encourage 
participation. The prayers and the readings are Episcopal, but they have been 
carefully chosen to serve the spiritual lives of our target demographic.  

• Projections – two projectors were installed into the nave and the 9am service 
can be totally free of paper although we do have a printed order of service. 
The words of the prayers, song lyrics, announcements, and sermon examples 
are projected for everyone. This process has been a learning curve for me 
and for our staff, but it is the cutting edge of Episcopal worship. 

• Music – Dr. Adele Lynch has integrated new music into the 9am service. The 
music is simpler with piano or guitar, but she has also invited the children’s 
choirs to sing as part of the service on a more regular basis.  Children have 
also been encouraged to play instruments such as the bells and timpani.  

 
Review – After nine weeks, the 9am service is doing well. Many parishioners have 
chosen to make 9am their new worship time. We are still smoothing out the routine 
and are looking for feedback. I have heard feedback from parents reporting that their 
children are paying attention and enjoying church. The average attendance is 59 
people (See attendance chart). 

 
11am – St. Patrick’s Traditional 
The 11am service is essentially what used to be the 10am service, but without 
concurrent Sunday School. The music and the liturgy are the same. The biggest 
change is that fewer people are sitting in the balcony. This is because most of the 
people who regularly found themselves in the balcony are attending the 9am service.  
 
Review – The service is definitely more intimate and the average age is higher 
(mostly because there are fewer children). It is still a rich spiritual experience for 
people of all ages. The average attendance is 86 (See attendance chart). 

 
2. 10am Breakfast and Education  

Breakfast 
Fellowship is an important part of St. Patrick’s. There was a fear that the shift in 
service times would be at the cost of the multi-generational fellowship. The breakfast 
between the two service times is the part of the strategy that attempts to alleviate the 
concern. On the first Sunday of the month, a team of parishioners prepares a hot 
breakfast. It is hard to count the number of people eating the meal, but seeing 
people of all ages sitting down for discussion and food seems to be working. On the 
other Sundays, a continental style breakfast is available.   

 
Education 
We are offering at least two adult classes or forums every week and Sunday School 
for children with a new curriculum (see the Assistant to the Rector report). The 
attendance is higher than in recent years for adults and children. We remain far 



 9 

below the number of participants in children’s Sunday School of approximately five 
years ago.  

 
Sunday Morning Prayer 
The parishioners who worshiped at 8am have continued to gather in the All Saints’ Chapel for 
Morning Prayer on Sundays. A member of the clergy team celebrates the Holy Eucharist on the first 
Sunday of the month. The average attendance in the first nine weeks is over 5 people each week. 
These attendance numbers are higher than attendance last year over the same period of time.  
 
Wednesday Healing Service 
I heard feedback that we were not meeting the needs for contemplative service and services with 
healing prayer and anointing with oil. I announced the beginning of a new service beginning in 
September on Wednesday at 5:30pm in the All Saints’ Chapel. In addition to those who could be in 
attendance in person, we also invited people to listen to the prayers online. Attendance at 5:30 was 
low. The average was two people (including the member of the clergy team). A couple of weeks ago, 
the service moved to 11am, immediately after the Wednesday morning Bible Study. In the ensuing 
two weeks, attendance is has averaged six parishioners. It is also available on the online radio station.  
 
Lunches with the Rector 
In August, September and October, I have shared lunch and conversation with 30 parishioners or 
prospective parishioners. A generous parishioner provided the funds for this opportunity to build 
stronger relationships. I will continue the lunches this week and through December.  
 
Upkeep of the Parish facilities 
The Nave is nearly 30 years old and it had never been painted from top to bottom until this 
summer. The painting was our biggest project since the last annual meeting. It cost $20,000, which 
was financed through our plant reserve.   
 
Thanks to a gift from Bob Brookhiser and Candy Fowler, our exterior cross was repainted by Tom 
Thomas, the original artist. The cross is made of mahogany wood and the art is based on a cross that 
once hung in the Nave of the old St. Patrick’s in the 1950’s and currently hangs in the Church 
Library.  
 
This year, I will ask the Vestry to consider recarpeting the main corridor of the building and 
refinishing the wood floor in the Nave. The 4700 Whitehaven building is one of our most important 
assets. It allows us to better fulfill God’s mission. We have to take care of it just like we take care of 
our homes.  
 
Conclusion 
I hope this overview provides a glimpse of the work of this Parish over the past year. Thousands of 
people have worshiped in this space both on Sunday and during the week. St. Patrick’s is a vibrant 
spiritual home for many. Please let me know your ideas for your parish home. We continue to 
journey together in faith, welcoming all in love, and serving the world in thanksgiving.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted by The Rev. Dr. Kurt Gerhard, Rector  
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St. Patrick’s Week-by-Week Sunday Attendance 2008-2014 
Kick-off Sunday – All Saints’ Sunday 

 

 
Average 

2008-2012 2013 2014 

2014 
Attendance 
Breakdown 2014 Times 

Kickoff 251.8 180 215 8 8am 
Sunday 

   
105 9am 

 
   

102 11am 
 177 119 131 6 8am 
 

   
52 9am 

 
   

73 11am 
 164.4 173 127 4 8am 
 

   
48 9am 

 
   

75 11am 
 186.4 154 120 4 8am 
 

   
51 9am 

 
   

65 11am 
 150 147 199 7 8am 
 

   
80 9am 

 
   

112 11am 
 186 103 97 4 8am 
 

   
42 9am 

 
   

51 11am 
 138.2 170 140 5 8am 
 

   
45 9am 

 
   

90 11am 
 221.6* 120 112 6 8am 
 

   
43 9am 

 
   

63 11am 
All Saints’ 206 157 213 5 8am 

Sunday 
   

66 9am 
 

   
142 11am 

 187 147 150 Average Sunday Attendance 
 
*includes Centennial Celebration. 
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DAY SCHOOL REPORT FOR THE NOVEMBER 9, 2014  
ANNUAL MEETING OF ST. PATRICK’S EPISCOPAL PARISH  

 
 

1. We opened school (for all but our Nursery School students, who have a different opening 
schedule) on Tuesday, September 2, with an enrollment of 515 students, down slightly from 
the 2013-2014 school year but still a robust enrollment for our Nursery through Grade 8 
program. 

 
2. This year’s enrollment includes 68 new students and 40 new families. Most of those new 

students, 49, are in the Nursery School (Nursery and PK), while 17 are in our Lower School 
(Kindergarten to Grade 3) and two are in our Upper School (Grades 4 through 8). There are 
also nine new, and two returning, members of our faculty and staff. 
 

3. Among the new faculty and staff is the Rev. Katie Solter, the Assistant to the Rector and 
Day School Chaplain, appointed following a thorough search process last spring that 
included Kurt Gerhard and Peter Barrett as well as a number of representatives of Church 
and Day School.  
 

4. The 2014-2015 school year represents the second year of a two-campus format for our 
Grades 7 and 8 program, with math and science classes offered on the Whitehaven Campus 
and the balance of the classes on the MacArthur Campus. Faculty and students adjusted 
beautifully to the arrangement during the last school year, with certain refinements 
introduced along the way. This year’s opening featured a new director of the Grades 7 and 8 
program—longtime Grade 8 humanities teacher and past Day School parent Ann Adams—
and the introduction of a one-to-one Chromebook program for students, which relies 
heavily on the increased use of our Learning Management System, Haiku. Other 
programmatic innovations in Grades 7 and 8 include the introduction of a dedicated STEM 
class and regular classes teaching programming. 
 

5. Eight Day School teachers and administrators are presenting at signature independent 
education conferences around the country this fall, and a ninth presented at an international 
librarians conference in Belgium. Their participation reflects the strong professional culture 
here at St. Patrick’s and the leadership our faculty and staff offer in their respective fields. 
Presenting from Brussels to Anaheim, with Baltimore and Bethesda in between, the St. 
Patrick’s educators have participated in conferences sponsored by the National Association 
of Episcopal Schools (NAES), the Association of Independent Maryland and D.C. Schools 
(AIMS), the Mid-Atlantic Episcopal School Association (MAESA), and the European 
Council of International Schools. As part of St. Patrick’s faculty and administrative 
participation, as well as leadership, in important professional conversations, several 
individuals will be members of visiting teams for the purposes of accreditation at AIMS 
member-schools. 
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6. With respect to important professional conversations, the Day School had the first of two 
Professional Days for the 2014-2015 school year on Friday. One focus was our ongoing 
work in the area of equity and diversity—in this instance, how to support children in having 
meaningful and courageous conversations about topics, such as race, that are often difficult 
for adults. The other focus addressed our shared theme of how to make the Day School 
program an even more student-centered one—with the presenter working with faculty in 
creating inquiry-based lessons that take “students from the classroom to the real world and 
back again.” 

 
7. The Day School has a vigorous after-school athletics program, including interscholastic and 

intramural sports, for students in Grades 3 through 8. During the fall season, recently 
completed, we fielded six soccer teams and a cross country team to compete in the Capital 
Athletic Conference (CAC) at the varsity (Grades 7 and 8) and junior varsity (Grades 5 and 
6) levels. The junior varsity (A) boys and girls soccer teams won their respective CAC 
Tournament Championships, finishing their seasons with records of 11-0 (girls) and 9-1-1 
(boys). The varsity girls finished in second place during the regular season and in fourth 
place in the tournament, while the boys finished in fourth place during the regular season 
and in third place in the tournament, the strongest varsity boys season in history. Subsequent 
seasons will bring healthy competition in basketball (winter) and lacrosse and track and field 
(spring). 

 
Assistant to the Rector’s Report – Annual Meeting 2014 – November 9, 2014 
 
Sunday School – Our new Sunday School program has gotten off to a great start, using a fantastic 
new curriculum called Spark: Activate Faith, which helps the children engage with Scripture through 
fun and thought provoking activities.  Our children in grades K-2 are being led by Tricia Duncan, 
Trish Heatherman, Seth Garber, and Ellie Gall (one of our GW students).  Our 3rd-5th Grade class is 
being led by Lalie Tongour and Carol Groh.  I am incredibly grateful to these wonderful leaders for 
their ministry with our children! 
 
Youth Ministry - On Sunday mornings our youth in grades 6-12 are invited to join me in the Parish 
Meeting Room for fellowship and discussion.  Our hope for this time with the youth is to help them 
come together as a community within the larger parish community of St. Patrick’s.  This group 
meeting is in addition to the Sunday evening Classy for youth in grades 7-8.  Classy has gotten off to 
a rousing start this year…after handbell practice the youth gather for dinner and wonderful 
theological discussion around topics like discipleship, and they have a great time!  This Spring we 
will have Confirmation classes for those in Grade 9 and above who wish to be Confirmed.   
 
College Ministry - We have been delighted to welcome GW students to our services each week!  
We have had some new students join us, as well as students who have been here in previous years 
(and who now live on the Foggy Bottom campus but still want to be a part of St. Patrick’s!)  
Students will gather at St. Patrick’s for dessert and Compline later this month.  This year we have 
been invited to join a new neighborhood program called Homes Away from Home, which is 
designed to pair up students and local families to provide students with a safe haven from the 
stresses of college life.   
 



 13 

Assistance Ministry – Each Tuesday at 11am St. Patrick’s welcomes guests who are in need of 
food assistance.  Due to the generosity of parishioners who donate to our discretionary fund, we are 
able to hand out grocery cards to our neighbors who cannot otherwise afford food.  We are able to 
help with grocery cards every six months.  We also provide bags of nonperishable food and give out 
information about Samaritan Ministry.  Karen Melchar is incredibly instrumental in making this 
wonderful ministry happen! 
 
Respectively Submitted by the Rev. Loren Lasch, Assistant to the Rector 
 
Director of Music’s Report – Annual Meeting 2014 – November 9, 2014 
 
Music at St. Patrick’s 
 
We are blessed with a strong corps of volunteers – adults, children and youth, who help provide a 
variety of musical offerings to our community throughout the year.   

• Our Cantoris Choir (Adults) has welcomed several new (or returning) members in the last 
couple of seasons to bring the number of potential singers on any given Sunday to 24.  
Highlights are the pre-service concerts on Christmas Eve, Easter and All Saints. 

• High School singers (which we deem “Nova Lux” meaning new light), about 6 singers, join 
the Cantoris Choir periodically.  Our young women’s ensemble at Christmas Eve was 
amazing! 

• The Classy (7th/8th graders) is a vibrant group that meets most Sunday evenings for Handbell 
rehearsal, dinner and discussion and currently has 10 players.  They rocked on “Lord of the 
Dance” and Irish music for Feast Day last spring!  

• Our Jubilate Deo (3rd/6th graders) has 8 regular members with 4-6 others who may join 
occasionally throughout the year.  Mini-musicals rule! “Acorns to Oaks” and “GPS” last 
year. 

• Our youngest musicians, Music in Motion K-2nd graders, meet monthly with varying 
attendance of 6-10 kids from a pool of about 16 interested families.  They helped us kick-off 
our 9am in September! 

• Family Choir is our “show up and sing” Sunday morning group which ranges in attendance 
from 8-25.  Awesome! 

• We also have a “Drum Corps” of musicians who play the Timpani during services.  8-10 
people take advantage of this opportunity each year.  These players have the power! 

• Regular guest musicians round out our music program year. We especially enjoy Jazz Sunday, 
Christmas Eve Brass, and the regular contributions of Trumpeter Fred Irby, Cellist Erin 
Espinoza and Percussionist Scott Tiemann. 

 
The challenge this fall has been to develop a program of music that serves both the new 9am and 
the traditional 11am service well.  Your Director of Music welcomes your input! 
 
Respectfully submitted by Dr. Adele Lynch, Director of Music 
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Nominating Committee’s Report – Annual Meeting 2014 – November 9, 2014 
 
The Nominating Committee is charged with discerning parishioners to serve in leadership positions 
in the Parish.  
 
The 2014 Nominating Committee: 
Marijke Dupree (chair), Amy Graham, Jocelyn Brown Hall, Owen Donley, Carrie Anderson, Miren 
Beitia, Martha Johnson, and Laura Griffen.  
 
The slate is:  
Senior Warden:    Marilyn Nowalk (for 3rd one-year term) 
Junior Warden for the Church:  Janet Lee (for 2nd one-year term) 
Junior Warden for the Day School:   Garrett Lowe (for 2nd one-year term) 
  
Vestry Members: Class of 2017 
  

Owen Donley (for 2nd two-year term) 

(Two-Year Term) Carol Groh (for 1st two-year term) 
 Lalie Tongour (for 1st two-year term) 
  
Diocesan Delegates:   Lesley Krauland 
 Robert Vaughn 
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Summary of Coming & Goings in 2014 
 
Baptisms (non-member) 
Priven Ann Mason 
Christian Thomas Babington 
Stafford Everett Pillsbury 
Tyler Randolph Shifflett 
 
Added by Request (28) 
Katie Balke 
Steven Balke 
Adrienne Denysyk 
Alex Doerge 
Elizabeth Donahue 
John Donahue 
John Donahue 
Deirdre Eckian 
Alan Gilbert 
Ethan Gilbert 
Margaret Gilbert 
Melanie Gilbert 
Ned Goddard 
Michael Hamilton 
Annika Joesten 
Charles Joesten 
James Leslie 
Matthew Leslie 
J'lene Mortimer 
Louis Mortimer 
Louis Mortimer 
Gabriella Nelson 
JoAnne Nelson 
Jill Thorpe 
Merle Thorpe 
Merle Thorpe 
Natalie Thorpe 
Ann Turner 
 
 
 

Lost by Death (3) 
Anne Carpenter 
John Peaslee 
Paulett Sener 
 
Added by Birth (3) 
Elliott Balke 
Carter Mortimer 
Zander Joesten 
 
Transferred Out to other 
Parish (2) 
Helen & Paul Schmitz 
 

Moved/Declared Inactive (52) 
Yaa Addison 
Hallie Barton 
Samuel Barton 
Sean Barton 
Taylor Barton 
Alisa Beyer 
Benjamin Beyer 
Maximilian Beyer 
Megan Beyer 
Thomas Beyer 
Derek Bush 
Kristina Bush 
Mariana Bush 
Victoria Bush 
Claire Cesna 
Kip Cordero 
Mimi Dawson 
Rhett Dawson 
Brynn Del Priore 
Dorian Del Priore 
Jordan Del Priore 
Lauren Del Priore 
Amanda DeLorme 
Carter DeLorme 

Grace DeLorme 
Max DeLorme 
Peter Estes 
Jack Ferguson 
Oscar Ferguson 
Espeana Green 
Tamiko Green 
Florence King 
Dee Dee Myers 
Dean Phillips 
Laine Phillips 
Piper Phillips 
Katharine Purdum 
Stephen Purdum 
Todd Purdum 
Savanah Sener 
Sonja Sener 
Veronica Slajer 
Celia Wallace 
Isabella Wallace 
Morgan Wallace 
Rob Wallace 
Bradford Wills 
Catherine Wills 
John Wills 
Laura Wills 
Janet Zimmerman 
Seymour Zimmerman 
 
Confirmation 
Ellen Teplitz 
Sylvia Yancey 
Nancy Tait 
Eleanor Irion 
Grayson McGloon 
Matthew Teplitz 
 

Active Members (includes children) = 380 
Regularly Attend (not voting) = 114 
 

Moved/Inactive 
• Have reached age 21 and are not actively involved at St. Patrick’s 
• Have moved from the area 
• Have not fulfilled the criteria for active membership
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LIST OF QUALIFIED VOTERS
ADDISON, Lisa 
ANDERSON, Carrie 
ANGLE, Patrice 
ARMITAGE, Clark 
ARMITAGE, Glenn 
ARMITAGE, Leslie 
ARMITAGE, Maddie 
BALKE, Katie 
BALKE, Steven 
BALLESCAS, Arleen 
BARQUIN, Jean 
BASS, Alexandra 
BASS, David 
BASS, Hope 
BATTLE, Jane 
BATTLE SR., Tucker 
BEERS, David 
BEERS, Peggy 
BEITIA, Miren 
BENNETT, Anne 
BENNETT, Brian 
BITSBERGER, Diane 
BITSBERGER, Donald 
BITSBERGER, Tim 
BLACK, Charlie 
BLACK, Kathleen 
BLACK, Liam 
BLACK, Tom 
BOLAN, Jean 
BOURQUE, Cherry 
BOURQUE, Dan 
BROOKHISER, Bob 
BRUNER, Cheryl 
BYERLEY, Jane 
CANELLAKIS, Evan 
CANELLAKIS, John 
CANELLAKIS, Nora 
CARPENTER, Ele 
CARTER, Suzanne 
CASTRO, Annalise 
CHAMBERS, Louise 
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